
 

 

COVID-19  
INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

 

 
May 4, 2021 
To: All Parents/Guardians of Students in Grades K-12 
From: Cheryl Gilmore, Superintendent 
 
Re: Provincial Announcement for Move to Scenario 3 (at-home learning) for all grades K-12 
on Friday, May 7 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians of Lethbridge School Division 
  
At 6:00 this evening, Premier Kenney announced some stronger measures as a response to COVID-19. 
The announcement applies province-wide with respect to measures in the sector of education.  
 
Effective Friday, May 7 all students in Lethbridge School Division in grade K to 12 and all Early Education 
Programs will switch to At-Home Learning (Scenario 3). Schools will use Friday, May 7 for staff of EEP 
and Kindergarten to grade 6 students to prepare for at-home learning. At-home learning will commence 
fully on Monday, May 10th.  
 
For grades 7 to 12 students who are already at home, learning will proceed on Friday as scheduled.  
 
The province announced that students will be back to in-school learning on Tuesday, May 25th.  
 
Further information regarding the restrictions can be found on the school division website Home | 
Lethbridge School Division (lethsd.ab.ca) 
 
Lethbridge School Division Board and staff recognize that movement to a different delivery system is 
challenging and appreciates that it poses challenges for families and our students. It is the goal of the 
schools to maintain contact and support so that students do not feel disconnected.  
 
If you have concerns specific to your son or daughter for support during this transition, please contact 
your school administration.  
 
 
Take care, 

Cheryl  

 

https://www.lethsd.ab.ca/
https://www.lethsd.ab.ca/

